
 NOTES ON THE PACT MEETING HELD AT THE OCR 

   ON TUESDAY 22nd JANUARY 2019 

 
Those present: Sgt Gwyer, PC Helen Abdullahi, Cllr Rod McKerlich, 
representatives from Plas Dwr and Persimmon Homes and 14 residents. 

1. Police Update: PC Abdullahi informed the meeting that there had been a 
number of thefts from cars and 3 dwelling burglaries, 8 cases of criminal 
damage, theft of drain covers, and 10 shop lifting offenses since 
November 2018.  There have been 6 arrests. 

2. Police Advice: She emphasised that too many residents were leaving 
their cars unlocked and even front doors to properties left open. 

3. A Speed Watch Group has been established in the village equipped with 
a speed camera.  They take note of vehicles exceeding the limit and 
report the incident to “Go Safe”, who contact the driver of the vehicle. 

4. GE asked if the police speed detection van could be repositioned at the 
car park in Morganstown as it was obstructing vehicles using Gelynis 
Farm lane. 

5. A resident requested that a PCSO call at McColls to remind paper 
boys/girls who use bikes should have efficient lights. 

6. PC HA confirmed that the local PCSOs are Richard, Tori and Jess. 
7. County Councillors Update: Cllr Rod Mckerlich has been in touch with 

the County Highways Department and agreed a first phase upgrade of 
safety measures on Heol Isaf.  A zebra crossing at Christ church, Min y 
Coed and Morganstown.  There will be gateway measures introduced at 
each end of the village to introduce a 20 mile an hour speed limit. The 
stretch of road from Pughs to Ynys Bridge will be set at 30 mph. 

8. The second phase costing £700k will include Windsor Road pavement, 
improvements of Bryn Derwen and Park Road.  These projects will be 
funded from Section 106 money levied on the developers of Plas Dwr 
and paid in advance of the building development which is expected to 
finish in 2030. 

9. It was requested that street lighting be improved around crossing points 
as there is a risk to pedestrians from vehicles on the main road. 

10. Work at the sidings have been made difficult with hoardings obstructing 
the roadway.  Unfortunately the roads have still not been adopted by 
the County Council. 

11. A litter picking group has been formed and 40 people met recently 
collecting 20 bags of rubbish.  The next litter pick will start at the library 
on the 11th of February. 

 


